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District 40 
Meeting minutes 

November  2nd 2017 
Meeting called to order at 6:40 pm by Christine with the Serenity prayer 
In Attendance: Chris, Kenna, Vickie, Jan, Peggy, Mary, Grace, Lori, Christine 
 Priscilla. Lyn. Norma, 
Quorum reached 
 12 Traditions read by: Vickie 
Officer Reports: 
Secretary: Lyn 
No Secretary minutes presented at this meeting. 
Treasurer- Peggy 
Alateen had $127.66 in donations. $150.00 was paid for rent for the October, November 
and December Monday night meeting.  Spent $507.53 between divided events and rent.  
The ending Alateen balance is $557.53. 
Alanon has the balance of  $4514.86 carried forward. $15.00 was collected for the 7th 
tradition, Group donations were $35.00 with a remaining balance of $4549.86. 
The new budget meeting will be on December 7th. 
 Motion to approve treasurer report: 1st by Chris, 2nd by Mary 
7th Tradition passed. 
District Representative-Chris 
A new service manual will be available for 2018 in January. 
The SCWS assembly is coming up this month in Glendale. 
Overnight stay is available 
They will be voting on new positions 
Resumes are on the SCWS website. 
The candidates are: Marsha M , Tim P, Suzanne P. Donna E. Keith F. Tarisa R. and 
James B.  Some are running for delegate and some for the area chair. 
On December 7th, before the district meeting at the Old Market Grill, will be the budget 
meeting. Any Alanon members in district 40 may attend. 
Virtual fund raising will be collected in place of Alathan. Need to send e-mail flyer for Al 
a than news. Again this year, there is no event coordinator. 
Alt. District Representative: not present 
Coordinator Reports: 
Group representatives- give individual reports 
Email/Info /outreach: Not present 
Alateen Liaison- Jan 
We have been collecting recyclables, cans and bottles brought in $63,00. Will be a head 
start for next year.  Over $600.00 was collected from the yard sale, will try to have 
another one.  Alateen day at the inland Empire convention will be the 11th and the 12th. 
All day is planned. The Do’s and Don’t’s are different than Alanon. The snacks provided 
for the Monday night Alateen meeting has been a success ; as many as 12 kids attended. 
This meeting gives a more positive response to home life.  We are making God boxes, 
8x10 canvas slogan pictures, and slogan bracelets for fund raising. We appreciate the 
snack donations. Need more sponsors; might have an intro to being an Alateen sponsor at 
the convention.  Alateen daily readers and newcomers packets have been purchased for 
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Alateen. Suggest to include Alateen literature at Alanon meetings.  
Website Coordinator: Priscilla 
From September 25th to October 29th there was lower visits to the website compared to 
last month. The total was 409; 451 visits were last time .978 pages were viewed. The 
average time spent was 4 minutes, 26 seconds. 
 The commitment will be up at the end of November. 
Intergroup representative: Not present 
Outreach Coordinator-Not present 
Motion to close the meeting: Mary 2nd by Christina 
 
Old Business- open position, Fundraiser liaison 
New Business: November 18th, 2017 SCWS Assembly., Gratitude dinner November 19th. 
Linda Miller from Sun City will be replacing Marie as GR; Jana is the alternative GR for 
that meeting.  
7:35 PM - Meeting closed by serenity prayer lead by Chris 
	


